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The Committee is invited to review its effectiveness in response to the request below.  The Committee considered the same issue at its meeting in November this session, having missed the opportunity to do so last summer.  The minute of the relevant discussion follows over the page.  An innovation this year – on which the Committee may wish to comment – has been the attendance of 3 student observers, one from each Faculty, each of them previous departmental student committee chairs.

The following request was circulated to Committee Secretaries by the Academic Registrar on 29 May 2009:

Following discussions at Audit Committee, all formal committees are being asked to review their effectiveness on an annual basis.  I would be grateful if you could add this item to the agenda for the last meeting of your committee this academic year, or if it is now too late for that meeting, to the agenda for the first meeting in 2009/10.  In subsequent years, please include it on the agenda for the last meeting of the year.

As committees vary a great deal in the way they operate and the nature of their business, we are not currently being prescriptive about how effectiveness should be considered and a light touch approach is entirely acceptable.  However, to provide some guidance for you and committee chairs, you might wish to consider the following:

1. Is the purpose of the committee clear and do members feel that it has fulfilled its purpose effectively in the last year (views of those outside the committee but affected by its operation should be taken in to account if at all possible)?  If it has not been effective, why not?

2. Is the committee operating in an effective way in practical terms? E.g. do agendas/papers provide appropriate information in a helpful format, are the right people present for discussions and decision-making, are the frequency and length of meetings optimal or is there scope for enhancement?

3. Do communications and operations relating to the committee work effectively?  E.g. is the committee being made aware of the right issues/items, are the committee’s decisions being communicated appropriately to the right individuals/other committees and are they being acted upon?  Are the right individuals/other committees receiving effective reports on the work of the committee (again comments from outside the membership of the committee itself may be helpful here).

In the light of experience, we may issue more detailed guidance next year on effectiveness reviews, but I hope the above is helpful for now.  We are conscious of existing workloads, so I would emphasise that the above process is intended to be light touch and hopefully to result in improvements in committee operation which could save time in the long run.
Minute of discussion on the effectiveness of LTC, 5 November 2009

At the request of the Audit Committee, consideration was given to the effectiveness of the Committee.  Members generally felt that the Committee was working effectively.  It received appropriate information and reached decisions on appropriate issues after proper debate.  Its members were conscientious about their attendance and duly contributed to its discussions.  Senior management and HODs received reports of LTC business through Senate; Heads of Support Services and others received all papers and were invited to attend meetings when appropriate to offer advice in their areas.    Meetings were often lengthy but with only three meetings a year, this was difficult to avoid while covering the agenda in appropriate detail.  It was suggested there might be more discussion of the links between teaching quality and HR requirements, and that the Committee might more often take a forward look at issues on the horizon.



Author – Robert Bowyer

Date – May 2010 

Copyright © Loughborough University.  All rights reserved.

